
Special June Issue!

2009-2010
Officers and Board of Governors

President Robert Laneve
President Elect Billy Kodosky
Treasurer Shawn Beres
Secretary Dominic Cacolici

Board of Governors
Matt Morgan

 Matt Nelson

Committees and Chairs

Chapter Technical
Transfer Committee Robert Laneve

Programs                       Robert Laneve 
(CTTC)

Refrigeration Richard B. Long
(CTTC)

Gov’t Activities Doug Barnes
(CTTC) 

Membership & Tim Baker
Roster   

Product Directory Daniel J. Bacik

Research               Bob Chmielewski
Promotion             
                      
Newsletter          James Dudt

Student Activities       Scott K. Jordan 

Honors & Awards    Fred H. Hollman             

Historian Dave Deschler

Science Fair        Steven R. Armstrong
 

Meeting Host Scott Dusenbury 

Scholarship Fund Ken Borah
(Sal Triana & Billy Kodosky
Gardiner) Shawn Beres
     Gary Gardiner

Golf Outing Louis A. Bentzen
 Ken Borah

Engineer’s        Week        James   G. MacMillan

Special Events          Mike Denk
(December Social)

Budget & IRS            Fred H. Hollman
Compliance
  
Sunshine Fund       James W. Wickert

OFFICERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

If you are interested in sponsoring the newsletter, 
please contact James Dudt at 216-391-3700.

CLEVELAND

ASHRAE NEWSLETTER
  June 2010

  This Month’s 
Sponsor

THE PRESIDENT’S 
CORNER

By ROBERT LANEVE

Just when I thought I was finished with my column in May…one more request has sur faced…the June Newsletter!  Since my 
last correspondence in May, we still do not know if LeBron is staying or going, our Cleveland Indians were almost par t of a per fect 
game (or at least should have been!) and we had another great June golf outing. Thank you to Ken Borah and the Karpinski Clan 
for all their ef for ts in assembling our outing. Remember…we have our Research Outing on August 30, 2010! During 
our May board meeting, we had nearly 20 commit tee repor ts.  Thank you to all commit tee chairmen who were able to at tend and 
provide an update on their commit tee work; our chapter is alive and well. During the 2010-11 year, perhaps you would like to be 
involved with our Science Fair Judging, Meeting Host, Engineer’s Week, yEA Group or Social Commit tee? This time, I think this 
is really my last Presidential Column; to our next Chapter President, Billy Kodosky: It’s all yours!

http://www.sxc.hu/photo/832737


If you know of someone who is actively attending college to earn a mechanical or architectural engineering 

degree at a Northeast Ohio University or out of the area but is from the Northeast Ohio area, please point them in 

a direction of a Sal Triana Scholarship possibility.  The intent of this scholarship is to help those engineering students 

seeking to someday make a career in the HVAC consulting/engineering/sales businesses get through the financial 

struggles of a higher education.

Applications can be found on the Cleveland ASHRAE Website and e-mailed to kborah@karpinskieng.com.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Ken Borah at 216-391-3700.

Mr. Rick Long, one of our Chapter Past Presidents, presented at our last meeting 

of the 2009-10 year. Rick discussed “Changes in Energy, ASHRAE 189.1-2010, 90.1 

and Energy Saving Strategies.” Rick was well armed with many useful documents, 

standards and information obtained from his own research and from recent courses 

he attended at the January ASHRAE meeting in Orlando. Rick stressed changes in 

upcoming standards such as ASHRAE 90.1-2010 achieving 30% energy  savings when compared to 90.1-

2004 and ASHRAE standard 189.1 providing a 30% energy savings when compared to 90.1-2007. Rick also 

commented upon energy saving strategies such as reviewing part load conditions, implementing energy recovery, 

use of chilled beams, displacement ventilation, wind systems and solar systems. Rick provided an energetic and 

informative presentation. Thank you Rick for your time and dedication to chapter!

ASHRAE Scholarship Application

MAy MEETING RECAP



Board of governors, committee members, and past chapter presidents should save the date for the 
ASHRAE Steak Roast on July 20th, 2010 at the Lakeside yacht Club. Formal invites to follow.

IN THE NEWS...

Cleveland ASHRAE Obituaries

Save the Date!

ASHRAE Research Promotion

Robert E. Taylor, Fellow grade Member of ASHRAE, died May 20, 2010 at Judson Park in Cleveland at age 87. Bob was 
well known for his strong advocacy of fire safety, and had much to teach about smoke control in building design, based on his 
investigations of major fires nationwide. He graduated from Cleveland Heights High School and Wooster College, served in the 
infantry in Europe in WWII, and wrote the article in the military newspaper Stars and Stripes about the German surrender. After 
the War, he started at Fuller and Smith and Ross, a large advertising agency in Playhouse Square, and then joined Republic Steel’s 
marketing department. Some years later, he and Brooks Semple of Virginia founded  Smoke/Fire Risk Management, Inc., as Fire 
Protection Consultants. Bob was an avid fire buff, who told of riding to fires with the Shaker Heights Fire Department. He also 
served as President of the Shaker Heights Historical Society, and was proud of ancestors who built the Preyer house (the oldest 
remaining structure in Cleveland Heights) surrounded by extensive vineyards. Bob’s funeral was at the Fairmont Presbyterian 
Church on Saturday, May 29, 2010.

He is survived by his wife of 62 years, Mary Ann; three daughters, and seven grandchildren.

The Cleveland Chapter would like to thank everyone that has contributed to ASHRAE research and 
promotion this year. We are still below our goal and ask for any help we may get to close the gap and 
continue contributing to the numerous ASHRAE funded projects going on in our area. The Cleveland 
Chapter is looking to help aid the Research department in designing and coming up with new ideas, 
methods and standards that will make all our lives easier. 

These projects help all of us in our efforts to develop highly efficient and top quality designs. Without 
these standards and research programs we may be more vulnerable to problems that occur in the field. 
Any donation amount helps contribute to these programs, with a $100 donation you are recognized as 
a Honor Role Contributor. 

-ASHRAE Research Promotion Chair for the Cleveland Chapter
Bob Chmielewski



ASHRAE MEMBERSHIP
PROMOTION GOLF OuTING

DONORS

Thanks to all those who participated.
Over $3,000 was raised for the Sal Triana Scholarship!

Cleveland ASHRAE extends its thanks to all of 
the 2010 ASHRAE Membership Promotion 

Golf Outing Door Prize Donors:

Air Control Products
Allied Equipment
D.B. Johnson
Engineered Air
Fulton & Associates
Honeywell

JACCO & Associates
Johnson Controls Inc.

Ketchum & Walton
Liebert/Emerson Network Power
Mussun Sales
Pier Associates
Refrigeration Sales Corp.
R.L. Deppmann
TH Martin
Victaulic
Wadsworth Slawson

Beverage Sponsors:
Carrier Corp.
Karpinski Engineering
Mastroianni HVAC
Mussun Sales

Congratulations to Lou Joseph (pictured right). He won the ASHRAE Membership 

Promotion Golf Outing’s Gardiner Trane Trophy for the 2nd year in a row with a score of 75.



CHAPTER CALENDAR

January 20, 2010
Lunch Meeting: 

ASHRAE Learning Institute
Location: Sheraton Rockside 

February 12, 2010
ASHRAE Social

Location: Playhouse Square

February 17, 2010
Lunch Meeting:

ASHRAE DL
Location: Sheraton Rockside

March 15, 2010
Mr. Gordon Holness, ASHRAE Society President

Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

April 19, 2010
Cleveland USGBC

Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

April 21, 2010
ASHRAE Webcast (Commissioning)

Location: Karpinski Engineering Office - 1-4pm

May 17, 2010
Improving Efficiency

Life Members and Past President’s Night
Location: Harry’s Steakhouse

June 2010
Membership Promotion Golf Outing

Location: Sugar Bush

June 26-30, 2010
Annual Conference

Location: Albuquerque, NM

August 13 & 14, 2010
Chapters Regional Conference

Location: Cincinnati, OH

August 30, 2010
ASHRAE Research Promotion Golf Outing

Location: Columbia Hills

January 29-February 2, 2011
Winter Conference

Location: Las Vegas, NV
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